Willett Elementary School
Site Council Meeting
May 20, 2015
4:00 PM
1. Introductions and Roll Call
a. Absent: Kim Foerster
2. Public Comment - none
3. Approval of Minutes from April
a. L. Upcraft motions to approve.  K. Eastham seconded.  All approved.
4. Principal Update
a. Enrollment looks good. Full in all grades except for Kindergarten. This may change before next year. Staff and classes will be the same for next year. 

b. Electronic reenrollment will happen over the summer. It is on school calendars. Beginning of July, parents will receive a pin and password to go online and reenroll. Parents who are new to the District will need to fill out new forms. If you have moved, you will need to bring in physical paperwork. August 24th will be the paperless parade. There will be Chromebooks there for people who have not done it ahead of time.

c. Active 4 Me – had 230 kids scanned yesterday, we are about 30 behind North Davis. Has been extremely successful.

d. June 12th – breakfast with parents who have their last student here at Willett. Office will be closed that day.

5. Elections update
a. Ballots are out for Site Council until Friday.  Results to come out next week.
6. SPSA Update/Approval
a. K. Eastham moved to approve.  R. Boonchuoy seconded.  All approved the SPSA.  H. Perry and J. Klineberg signed off.
7. Committee Reports
a. PTA –Heidi
i. The last PTA meeting was last night.  The new budget for 15-16 was approved.  Email volunteer hours to Lisa Navarro so she can report out.  Fun Run was very successful.  Over 400 runners and 650 attendees.  A new Board is in – Joe DiNunzio is the new president.
b. SPAC – Joy 
i. The last meeting was May 8th.  There is a flier for wellness resources on the main homepage of the DJUSD website.  Flier is posted in the staff room also.  A small committee has been formed around food allergies.  They hope to clarify the policy by the fall. Electronic Re-Enrollment as Heidi talked about.  LCAP group is trying to find more pockets of money for books for Common Core.  Envision was adopted for elementary math.  ELA still to be adopted. There was a discussion about math and the district realizes there is a shortage of math teachers.  They are trying to retain current teachers. Bag searches on field trips became an issue – now there is a parent confirmation sheet that their child’s backpack is free of anything inappropriate.  Tour de Cluck is May 30th. 
c. AIM Advisory – Michelle
i. The last meeting was April 27.  There is another meeting on Tuesday.  AIM classes are full.  Willett and NDE have 29 and Pioneer and Korematsu are at 24 and 22.  Willett has a wait list of 11.  There is a UCD report coming out in June, but there was no information on that. There is a draft recommendation on the identification process for AIM.  Universal testing will still continue.  Secondary testing will change.  Private testing guidelines will be reiterated.  They are looking at raising eligibility, placement policies, possibly combining to two sites, a possible high achieving track at junior high schools. 
d. DTAC – Kim B.
i. On Monday, there was a lot of time talking about teacher computers.  What to do when lease expires.  New computers have no DVD/CD players.  Talked about electronic re-enrollment.  Updates for wifi will be in special education rooms at elementary this summer.  Secondary is getting done this summer.  One, possibly two Chromebook carts for elementary. No update on LCD’s and ladybugs and screens.  In the fall, they will talk about using office or google.
8. Adjourn at 5:01 PM

